
   June 2017  

Roots & Branches  

Wingoõs Words 

 

Until We Meet Again 
Rev. Dr. Jesse Brunson 

 

As I write my final newsletter article as pastor of Pleasant Green United Methodist Church, I am reminded of an Old Tes-

tament text from Genesis. The setting is of course different than mine, however I believe the message is very relevant. 
 

Jacob is about to leave Labanôs home, having worked as a sheep farmer for twenty years. His total experience has been 

mostly good, with some challenges along the way. But as he prepares to leave his dad-in-law says to him, ñLetôs make a 

covenant.ò The covenant is called a Mizpah, a Hebrew word meaning watchtower. It says, ñMay the Lord keep watch 

between you and me when we are away from each other.ò (Genesis 31:49) 
 

This was a way of saying good-bye without saying it, as well as a loving way to ask for God to watch over each other. I 

am asking that God will watch over each one of you, Pleasant Green. For even if we do not see each other again on this 

side of heaven, I pray that we might greet each other in heaven one day. Hopefully our  

meeting in heaven will be later than sooner, LOL! 
 

It has been my honor to serve as your pastor these past four years. Doris and I will miss each of you. Since this is my last 

appointment as a full time pastor in the United Methodist Church, in some ways I am looking back over my forty plus 

years of ministry and thanking God for the people that have blessed my family life through the church. I am also thinking 

about all the weddings, funerals, baptisms, sermons, bibles studies, counseling sessions, meetings (and the list goes on and 

on) that Iôve led and/or participated in. 
 

When I was growing up there was a western we watched on television, called Roy Rogers and Dale Evans. I may not have 

the title just right, however it would always end with Roy and Dale riding of into the sunset as they sang this song:  
 

Happy trails to you, until we meet again. 

Happy trails to you, keep smiling until then. 

Who cares about the clouds when we're together? 

Just sing a song and bring the sunny weather. 

Happy trails to you, 'till we meet again. 
 

Some trails are happy ones, 

Others are blue. 

It's the way you ride the trail that counts, 

Here's a happy one for you. 
 

Happy trails to you, until we meet again. 

Happy trails to you, keep smiling until then. 

Who cares about the clouds when we're together? 

Just sing a song and bring the sunny weather. 

Happy trails to you, 'till we meet again.     (Roy Rogers & Dale Evans) 
 

Thank you, Pleasant Green for allowing me to serve as your pastoral leader. See you on the trail! 
 

Until We Meet Again, 

Pastor Jesse 

PleasantGreenUMC.org  

Please join us for lunch on Sunday, June 25 following the 11:00 Service to honor Jesse and Doris. 

Lunch is provided by the Staff Parish Relations Committee. 



 

From Rev. Laura Thompsoné. 
 

One of my favorite things about that early Christian community we read about in Acts chapter 2 is that 
they were full of awe and joy at the wonders of God. It is in this same spirit of joy and wonder that I praise God 
for calling me to Pleasant Green United Methodist! And like those early believers I, too, am so excited to live 
life with you as we break bread, devote ourselves to prayer, to teaching and to serving God and our neighbors. 

  

 I come from the land of vinegar barbeque, back porches, and Pepsi Cola (though, I prefer a handful of 
peanuts in my Coke), otherwise known as ñdown East.ò I was born and raised in Kinston, NC with deep roots 
in the Nash County area. After graduating with a BA in Religion from Mount Olive College, I moved to Rich-
mond, Virginia and attended Union Presbyterian Seminary for my Masters of Divinity. North Carolina was call-
ing me home and I then served as Director of Christian Education for two years at Swansboro United Method-
ist Church before taking an appointment in New Bern as an Associate at Centenary UMC. For the past two 
years, I have been a solo pastor at Candor UMC in Montgomery County. 

  

 In all places and seasons, I have given thanks to God for the gift of community and the gift that is the 
church. My call to ministry began as a youngster at Queen Street United Methodist in Kinston and has unfold-
ed and taken shape over the past two decades of my life. I resonate deeply with the call of Jeremiah, whom God 
told ñto dig up and pull downéto build and to plant.ò While life (and oftentimes, the church) is not without 
messiness and pain, our faith in a God who births beauty out of chaos and calls us to be a part of that building 
and planting has kept me grounded.  

  

 Dear friends, while I do not yet know your names or your stories, know that I am already praying for 
you. And while this is only a small piece of my story, I look forward to many more opportunities to share our 
lives and stories. I believe in my heart of hearts that the church is alive and working. I trust and know that the 
Spirit has been moving in that place long before I arrive. What a gift it will be to join in the Spiritôs work that is 
already happening and the good work that is yet to be.  

 

Blessings on the journey.  

-Laura  
  

 



    

 

Youth Local Missions  
June 19th-23rd 

 

Join us for a weekôs worth of 
missions and fun!                

 

Sunday - Opening Worship/Devotional (evening)  
 

Monday - Open Table Ministry (serving/eating 
with homeless in Downtown Durham)  
 

Tuesday - Orange Congregations in Mission 
(helping organize and restock the pantry) + 
Durham Bulls Game (7:05pm)  
 

Wednesday - Urban Ministries of Durham Co. 
(assisting clothing and social services)  + Sky Zone 
(late afternoon)  
 

Thursday - Anathoth Community Garden in  
Cedar Grove (harvest day) + Camping Trip 
(overnight if we have chaperones, or a bonfire.)  
 

Friday - Closing Worship & Devotional (mid-day)  
 

To sign up, please email Spencer Shaw:  
spencer.shaw@duke.edu 

 

For those with other activities already on the 
schedule, there is an option of attending for           

particular days (and not others). We  hope this 
will allow some folk who previously couldn't                    

participate, the opportunity to join in important 
mission here in our own community.  

Thank you for taking a few minutes to email 
even if your youth will not be joining us.  Also, 

we are in need of  Chaperones!!!  Sandy Quinn, Lay 
Leader, presents 
a Pleasant Green 
plate signed by 
members of the                    
congregation to 

Ali DeLeo on  

May 7, 2017  

  

PGUMC will miss 
you Ali!  

God Bless you 
and Good Luck!  

Congratulations to our  

Graduates!  

The Graduates and their  

families will be honored at a luncheon 

Sunday, June 4 after 11am Worship.  

 

High School             College    

Jordan Anderson  Jennifer Ball   

Megan Carter   Hannah Barnard  

Ian Casker                       Kayleigh Freeman  

Michele Metzger   Wendy Martin  

Eric Nichols   Morgan Metzger  

              Kaitlyn Micol  

Masters Degree               Luke Wilson  

Zoey Best  

 The Hearts & Hands Class   
 

invites all to join them on  

Sunday, June 11, as they volunteer at the  Murdoch          

Developmental Center in Butner.   The group will be  

leaving the church at  8:30 to transport the  

residents to Worship.  
 

Contact Van McCay with questions:  
919-477-9692. 

Dear Pleasant Green Church Family,  

 

    Words alone cannot express the kindness and 

love shown to our family during our grief with the 

loss of our mother. Our minister visited with both 

of them in the hospital and all worked together to 

have us a beautiful service. Samuel has a beautiful 

voice and sang one of my momõs favorite songs, I 

bet there was not a dry eye when he finished. The 

luncheon after the service meant so much to all of 

us.  Every detail was worked out to perfection and 

we truly appreciate our church family.  

 

The family of Faye Brockwell  

     Gwen, Kathy, Brenda & Sharon   

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.computerclipart.com/computer_clipart_images/persons_hands_holding_up_a_heart_0515-1108-2000-5916_SMU.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.computerclipart.com/computer_clipart_images/persons_hands_holding_up_a_heart_0515-1108


Bingo  for the Cure! 

 

Fundraiser for the youth team  
participating in  

           Relay for Life raised $2100! 

from the Connectional Tableé.  On Saturday, April 29th, about 20 of us met for the Connectional Table.  The rich 
discussion focused on what we want to keep in our ministries and what we want to change in the coming year.  
The big topic was how to support and engage the youth.   Here are a few of the suggested key points:  

-Pray about what we want to do and wait on the Lord for guidance 
-Adults need to participate in the activities hosted by the youth, such as Relay for Life 

Communication and engagement are two-way streets.  
The adults should not expect the youth to come to our events if we do not go to theirs. 

-Invite the youth to be more involved in the worship services 
-Ask the youth to read the announcements at worship 
-Ask the youth to share their musical talents during the offertory 
-Ask the youth what they would like from the adults 

These suggestions will be explored in the coming months.  In addition, we discussed how to get the word to the 
community about activities within the church, how to support and encourage ministry to our elders and  

having a church picnic. As a foundation for all of this work, Connectional Table members (all of the leaders of 
the various ministries and committees, plus anyone else in our congregation who is interested) are  

encouraged to develop their Discipleship.  Each meeting is begun with the John Wesley question,  

�³How is It with Your Soul?ò 
Look for more information about the picnic and the next Connectional Table meeting later in the summer after 
Pastor Laura arrives and settles in. For more information about the Connectional Table, contact Gail Pruett, 
Chair at pruettg@frontier.com  or 919-696-7283. 


